Christ the King Catholic Church

Website: www.ctk.cc

Phone: 503 659-1475

Fax: 503 659-6138

7414 SE Michael Drive Milwaukie OR 97222

Pentecost June 9, 2019

Mission Statement

We are Christ the King Catholic Church, centered in Christ and empowered by the Holy Spirit to serve and to build God's kingdom through prayer, stewardship, education and evangelization.



Parish Staff:

Msgr. John Cihak, S.T.D., Pastor	503 785-2402
Msgr. Gerard O'Connor, S.L.D., In Residence	
Mary Ann Holliman, Business Manager	503 785-2406
Theresa Huiard, Accounting	503 785-2420
Stacey Pinder, Religious Education for Children	503-785-2413
Linda Mainard, Adult Faith Formation	503-659-8835
Julie Onderko, Coordinator of Evangelization	503-785-2410
Parish Office	503 785-2401

Mass Schedule

Sunday:

Saturday (Vigil) 5:30 pm

Sunday 8:30 am & 10:30 am

Weekday:

Monday: 8:00 am

Tuesday: 6:00 pm

Wednesday: 8:00 am

Thursday: 8:00 am

Friday: 8:00 am

Saturday: 8:00 am

First Saturday: Following Mass

Adoration, Rosary,

Confessions & Benediction

Sacraments

CONFESSION:

Saturday 4:00 - 5:00 pm or by appointment

Dates to Remember in the Parish

Sunday, June 9, Pentecost

Following Masses, Gus Pappelis Appreciation Coffee Social Parish Center 4:45 pm Middle School BBQ - Parish Office 6:00 pm H.S. Youth Group - Parish Office

Monday, June 10 1:00 pm Prayer Shawl - Rm A 2:00-7:00 pm Blood Drive Rm C

Tuesday, June 11 7:00 pm Knights of Columbus Business Meeting Rm C

Wednesday, June 12 6:30 pm Adult Bible Study - Rm A Thursday, June 13

10:30 am Mary's Guild - Rm B **1:00 pm** Centering Prayer - Rm B

6:30 pm Pastoral Council Rm A

Friday, June 14

Following Mass, Church Cleaning - Church

Saturday, June 15

8:00 am Mass - Church

6:30 pm - Parish Social honoring Gus Pappelis

Sunday, June 16 - Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity

4:45 pm Middle School Youth Group - Parish Office VBS Training with Stacey Pinder 6:00 pm H.S. Youth Group - Parish Office

Brothers and Sisters,

A heartfelt thank you to all those who helped make the funeral of our beloved **Fr. Ted Weber** a beautiful celebration. He will be missed. It was a real privilege to have him concelebrating from his wheelchair at the 10:30 Mass for those months until his condition prevented him from coming. Thank you to those who took turns bringing him to Mass. The first time I met him was as a deacon back in the late 90's. My summer assignment was to go around to parishes in the Archdiocese preaching on vocations. Fr. Weber, then pastor of St. Philip Benizi, was one of the first pastors to call up and schedule a weekend. That's only one small example of his dedication to the priestly ministry.

I also wanted to thank Evelyn Thornton, our multi-cultural committee, and all those who helped make our **Pentecost celebration** so wonderful: the Mass, the fellowship, the food, and the talent show. It was a great time of celebrating our cultural diversity united in the one Faith!

I am happy to report that our parish now has a **stunningly beautiful canopy** for processions with the Blessed Sacrament! Some of you from the morning Mass were able to see it when it arrived and was tested. It was designed and executed by our own Theresa Rivelli. You can see its debut in our Corpus Christi Procession after the 10:30 a.m. Mass on Corpus Christi (June 23). Check the bulletin and the website for details. Bringing back this Eucharistic Procession, which has been going on in the Church for over 1,000 years, is a great way to honor and adore the Lord in His Real Presence and to grow together as a Eucharistic Parish. The canopy is an integral part of processing with the Blessed Sacrament as it provides cover, reminds us of Who it is we are carrying, and to help people who are at a distance see the Blessed Sacrament.

We now have a weekly **e-bulletin** that is emailed every Monday. The first issue was sent out last week. The e-bulletin has a link to Sunday's homily, upcoming events and important announcements, and is a great way to stay up to date with what is going on here at the parish. I had one parishioner express her appreciation for it as she received it while traveling in Europe. It helped her feel connected to the parish. If you did not receive an e-bulletin, please send an email to the parish office (office@ctk.cc), and we will add it to the list.

May we all grow in the love and grace of the Holy Spirit this week!

Sincerely in Christ the King,

Msgr. John Cihak

This Coming Week:

Mass Intentions

Mon.	June 10, 2019	Jerry Brunelle +
Tues.	June 11, 2019	Int. Betty Wolf
Wed.	June 12, 2019	Betty Blue +
Thur.	June 13, 2019	People of the Parish
Fri.	June 14, 2019	Herbert Hortsch+
Sat.	June 15, 2019	Mary Mauren+
Sat.	June 15, 2019	William McRoberts+
Sun.	June 16, 2019	Michelle Casey+
Sun	June 16, 2019	Butch Kenyon +

Summer Camps

Camp for Young Catholic Men 13–18 **Quo Vadis Days**

Camp Dates:

Mon., June 24, 3 pm thru Thurs., June 27, 12 pm www.archdpdxvocations.org/quo-vadis-days

> **Camp Christ the King Presents** Shipwrecked July 15-19 9 am—12 pm Children Pre-K—5th Grade

Sign up online at

www.ctk.cc (click formation click Vacation Bible School)

Volunteers Needed

Volunteers...sign up now for VBS!!! Follow the link above to register on line. Sunday Evening, June 9th 4:45 pm-7:00 pm we will be having a BBQ for all Vacation Bible School volunteers with their families. Please RSVP to Stacey at re@ctk.cc

Camp Howard - Summer Registration 2019 Open! We are proud that the 2019 Summer Camp season will be our 66th year providing the youth of the Greater Portland Area and beyond with the opportunity to enjoy a week of fun and friendship in a picturesque and caring setting. based on Christian values. View 2019 Camp Brochure. Learn More: www.camphoward.org

VBS-Totus Tuus at St. John the Apostle in Oregon City!

July 22-26 9 am - 2:00 pm \$20.00 per child 1st. Grade—6th Grade. They also have Pre-School VBS and Youth VBS More information Go on line



Solemnity of Corpus Christi, June 23rd Procession to follow 10:30 am Mass.

The Corpus Christi procession has been a tradition for centuries, especially since the Eucharistic miracle of Bolsena, Italy, in the 13th Century. The procession is a spiritual experience of literally walking with the Lord Jesus, taking Him from the church out into the world. Processions call to mind the passing of time and the direction of our lives, reminding us that we are on pilgrimage in this world, hopefully making our way to Heaven.

Youth Confirmation Next Year

We will be offering Confirmation for youth this coming school year beginning in early September. We will meet on Sunday afternoons and evenings. A schedule will be provided soon. Please go to our website for more information and to register. www.ctk.cc go to "Sacraments" to "Confirmation" to "Registration"

Contact Julie Onderko for more information evangelization@ctk.cc

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED Christ the King sits on 13 acres of beautiful landscaped grounds. But we need help keeping them that way. Please call Stacey Pinder if you are interested in adopting a flower bed, moving the lawns, We need plumbing work done on our outdoor faucets as well. re@ctk.cc or 503-785-2401

Next Baptism Class: Sunday, June 30, 2019, 12 noon, in the Parish Office. For more information about baptism, or to register, please contact Julie Onderko at evangelization@ctk.cc.

Do you or a friend have a prayer need?

Contact our Parish Prayer Line! Over 110 CTK intercessory prayer warriors pray for the needs of our brothers and sisters.